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Family Therapy codes will change to Collateral Services codes as of April 4, 2018.  This change is a 
result from one recoupment on our last DHCS Systems Review in 2016. 

Collateral is a service activity to a significant support person in a beneficiary’s life for the purpose of 
meeting the needs of the beneficiary in terms of achieving the goals of the beneficiary’s client plan. 
Collateral may include consultation and training of the significant support person(s) to assist in better 
utilization of specialty mental health services by the beneficiary; consultation and training of the 
significant support person(s) to assist in better understanding of the child’s mental illness, and family 
counseling with the significant support person(s) in achieving the goals as documented in the child’s 
client plan. The beneficiary may or may not be present for this service activity.  
 

A Crosswalk is provided below to let you know which code you should use. 

If you previously used: It will change to: 

90899-157 Family Rehab Service 90899-157 Collateral Services 

90846 Family Therapy without Patient (code will be 
discontinued) 

90899-157 Collateral Services 

90847 Family Therapy with Patient (code will be 
discontinued) 

90899-157 Collateral Services 

90899-149 Family Therapy with or without Patient Non-
Billable 

90899-149 Collateral No Fee 

90899-163 Family Therapy Non-Billable Travel 90899-163 Non-Billable Collateral Travel Time 

90899-162 Family Therapy Non-Compliant Chart 90899-162 Collateral Non-Compliant Chart 

  

For all BHS Contractors:  You will also need to change the "Family Therapy" label to Collateral Services on 
your Progress Notes, Care Plans or any other place that "Family Therapy" would be labeled. 

For County Staff Only: The EHR is in process of making this change from using Family therapy to 
Collateral  services and plan to be ready to make the switch on April 4th.  Everything will change to collateral 
except the Widget on the Outpatient Summary Page and the service authorization box in the care plan.  These two 
areas will continue to say Family because if we change those it causes problems with the care plans and the notes 
at this time. We will continue to keep our county staff informed of these changes as soon as these are completed.  

 

 

 



At this point the Type of Service cannot change due to rule conflicts but the names of the forms will change. 

 

 

This is the heading on the PN 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The folder name will change in Clinical Documents 

 

It also displays as Collateral in Form Browser 

 

 



 

The Text rendition displays Collateral 

 

The ICP will list Collateral

 

 

 



The Intervention Service Type on the Care Plan lists MHS Collateral 

 

However, the Authorized Services list on the Care Plan will still say Family at this time to 
avoid rule conflicts 
 

 


	Health Care Agency, Behavioral Health Service, AQIS CYBH Support

